

CITY COUNCIL AGENDA REPORT

DATE: JUNE 3, 2020

TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND COUNCILMEMBERS

FROM: SCOTT H. HOWARD, CONTRACT CITY ATTORNEY

MATTHEW T. SUMMERS, ASSISTANT CITY ATTORNEY

COLANTUONO HIGHSMITH & WHATLEY, PC

SUBJECT: ADOPTION OF RESOLUTION 2020-1686, CONFIRMING THE CITY

MANAGER/DIRECTOR OF EMERGENCY SERVICES' LOCAL EMERGENCY EXECUTIVE ORDERS ISSUED PURSUANT TO THE MARCH 16, 2020 LOCAL EMERGENCY DECLARATION IN RESPONSE

TO THE NOVEL CORONAVIRUS COVID-19 PANDEMIC

MEETING

DATE: JUNE 10, 2020

SUMMARY RECOMMENDATION:

Staff recommends the City Council adopt a Resolution confirming the City Manager/Director of Emergency Services' Local Emergency Executive Orders issued in respond to the novel coronavirus COVID-19 pandemic.

REPORT:

On March 16, 2020 the City Manager, acting as the Director of Emergency Services, proclaimed a local emergency in the City of Calabasas due to the novel coronavirus COVID-19 pandemic, following the issuance of state and federal emergency declarations. On March 16, 2020, the City Council ratified the local emergency declaration.

On March 16, 2020 the City Manager, acting as the Director of Emergency Services, issued Executive Order No. 1, closing certain businesses within the City, imposing operational restrictions on other certain businesses, and imposing a temporary moratorium on residential evictions within the City for the duration of the emergency. On March 17, 2020, the City Manager, acting as the Director of Emergency Services, issued Executive Order No. 2, closing certain additional businesses in response to

the novel coronavirus. On March 18, 2020, the City Manager, acting as the Director of Emergency Services, issued Executive Order No. 3, imposing a temporary moratorium on commercial tenant evictions within the City for the duration of the emergency. On March 19, 2020, the City Manager, acting as the Director of Emergency Services, issued Executive Order No. 4, banning public and private gatherings outside a residence. On March 27, 2020, the City Manager, acting as the Director of Emergency Services, issued Executive Order No. 5, closing trails and imposing price gouging regulations. On April 8, 2020, the City Manager, acting as the Director of Emergency Services, issued Executive Order No. 6, requiring face coverings and social distancing plans for construction and real estate businesses. On April 16, 2020, the City Manager, acting as the Director of Emergency Services, issued Executive Order No. 7, expanding the face covering requirement. On May 6, 2020, the City Manager, acting as the Director of Emergency Services, issued Executive Order No. 8, opening certain trails and greenspaces for passive outdoor recreation and reopening limited retail and other businesses that had previously been closed, provided social distancing protocols are implemented. On May 13, the City Manager, acting as the Director of Emergency Services, issued Executive Order No. 9, ordering the opening of City and homeowners' association owned or other privately-owned tennis courts, pickleball courts, and equestrian facilities solely for outdoor recreation. On May 19, the Community Development Director, acting as the First Alternate Director of Emergency Services, issued Executive Order No. 10, allowing the reopening of certain businesses within the City as determined by, and in compliance with the requirements set by, the Los Angeles County Public Health Officer's Safer at Home Order for Control of COVID-19. Most recently, on June 3, the City Manager, acting as the Director of Emergency Services, issued Executive Order No. 11, allowing for restaurants to establish or expand dining areas.

The City Manager may issue further executive orders after the posting of this agenda report before the City Council meeting of June 10, 2020. If so, the list of Executive Orders proposed for ratification will be updated orally at the City Council meeting.

Under Calabasas Municipal Code section 2.44.060(a), the City Council must confirm such orders at the earliest practicable time. Under Government Code section 8630(c), Council must review the need for continuing the local emergency at least once every 60 days until the Council adopts a resolution terminating the local emergency. Staff therefore recommends that the City Council adopt a resolution confirming the issuance of Executive Orders to protect public health and safety by the City Manager, acting as the Director of Emergency Services and deem that the local emergency continue to exist till Council has proclaimed its termination.

ATTACHMENT:

Resolution No. 2020-1686